
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number: SB97 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Peake 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Motor vehicles; improper tinting films, signs, decals, and stickers; issuing citations. 

 

5. Summary: This proposal removes the provisions that prohibit a law-enforcement officer 

from lawfully stopping a motor vehicle for violations related to improper tinting films, signs, 

decals, and stickers on such motor vehicle's windows. The bill increases from 35 percent to 

50 percent the minimum percentage of total light transmittance required for tinting the rear 

and rear side windows of any motor vehicle. The bill increases from 35 percent to 50 percent 

the authorized reduction of total light transmittance for tinting the rear and rear side windows 

of any motor vehicle and maintains exemptions for multipurpose passenger vehicles and 

pickup trucks. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates: Preliminary, see Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications: The Department of State Police (VSP) does not anticipate a fiscal 

impact as a result of this proposed legislation on the agency. The impact on local law 

enforcement agencies is indeterminate.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected: Courts, Department of State Police, 

and local and state law enforcement agencies. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary: No. 

  

11. Other Comments: None.  


